
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

February 17, 2016 
 
 
 
Mr. Daniel Berman 
City Manager 
City of Trinidad 
P.O. Box 390 
Trinidad, CA  95570 
 
Dear Mr. Berman: 
 
Subject: Proposition 1 Grant Application Letter of Support 
 
File:  City of Trinidad, Small Phase II MS4 Program, WDID 1 12M2000163 
 
This letter is provided in support of the City of Trinidad’s (City) application for a grant 
under the Proposition 1 Storm Water Grant Program. 
 
A portion of the City’s storm water runoff discharges into an Area of Special Biological 
Significance (ASBS).  The California Ocean Plan prohibits the discharge of waste to 
designated ASBS, unless the State Water Board grants an exception to the prohibition.  The 
State Water Board may grant an exception for discharges that will not compromise 
protection of ocean waters for beneficial uses and the public interest will be served.  In 
March of 2012, under Resolution No. 2012-0012 (Resolution), the State Water Board 
granted an exception to the City of Trinidad to discharge to the ASBS known as Trinidad 
Head.  In addition to coverage under the Resolution, the City of Trinidad was also required 
to obtain authorization to discharge under the National Pollutant Discharge Elimination 
System (NPDES) permit program.  Thus, effective July 1, 2013, the City of Trinidad is 
designated as a Small Phase II Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) Permittee in 
Order No. 2013-0001 DWQ (Small Phase II MS4 Order). 
 
The Small Phase II MS4 Order is intended to regulate the discharge of storm water and non-
storm water runoff of municipalities within an “urbanized area,” as defined by the Bureau 
of the Census.  The City of Trinidad is not within an urbanized area and would not 
otherwise be designated for coverage in the Order. 
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The City of Trinidad is a small, disadvantaged community with a population of 
approximately 300 people.  The City continues to struggle with meeting the requirements 
of the Small Phase II MS4 Order due to the limited resources of such a small community.  
The City, however, continues to work towards compliance and is dedicated to 
incorporating Small Phase II MS4 Order requirements into the City‘s storm water program. 
 
The City is seeking funding to support projects for storm water capture and infiltration, 
with the ultimate goal of abating the discharge to the ASBS.  By eliminating the discharge to 
the ASBS, the City of Trinidad will no longer need coverage under the exception and the 
Small Phase II MS4 Order.  The North Coast Regional Water Board staff is fully supportive 
of the City of Trinidad working toward implementing projects which move the City toward 
the goal of abating the discharge to the ASBS.  Eliminating the discharge to the ASBS is the 
most protective approach for water quality benefit in the ASBS, will provide relief to the 
City of Trinidad from expending resources on permit compliance, and will enhance water 
supply in the area of Trinidad with increased infiltration from storm water capture 
facilities. 
 
If I can answer any questions or provide additional information, please do not hesitate to 
contact me at Colleen.Hunt@waterboards.ca.gov or 707-576-2831. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Colleen Hunt, CMS4S #343 
Environmental Scientist 
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cc:  Rebecca Price-Hall, City of Trinidad, rpricehall@trinidad.ca.gov 
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